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“We love because God first loved us.” 1 John 4:19 
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The governing board of our church is called the “session,”and the current members of the session  are 

listed below. Please don’t hesitate to communicate with them concerning any matter in the church. 
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MAY 12, 2018: 

DURING 11 O'CLOCK WORSHIP

Congratulations to all of our graduating Seniors! 

Mark your calendars! The Farmers' 

Market will open Saturday, May 18 

thru September 14,  from 

8:00 am until noon in the 

MBPC parking lot. Come join us!

On May 17, 2019, the Patton Picnic 
Pavilion will be dedicated at 

Living River, and a picnic lunch will be 
served by Linda and Alan Speaker. 

The pavilion is in memory of 
Ann Dudelston's father. The program 
will begin at 11:00 a.m. Members of 
the congregation are encouraged to 

join the Mission and Outreach 
committee. Please contact Melissa 

Hall with your reservations at church 
office at (205)967-5037.



Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday at  MBPC





We spent two beautiful days enjoying our Five Senses Outdoor Classroom and Community 

Habitat Garden. We planted vegetable plants and seeds in our teaching garden raised beds, 

sunflowers by our giant ruler, and perennial flowers in the pollinator beds. 

 

           Garden Planting Days 

Each age group enjoyed time digging and playing in the Children’s Exploration Area, with a sand box, gravel box, 

fairy garden, dinosaur garden, and lots of garden tools and dirt! Please stop by when you get a chance, and take a 

peek at the growing plants, the little peaches, apples, blueberries and blackberries. 

 









                                                            Minutes of the Session Meeting                                                              

                                                           Mountain Brook Presbyterian Church                                                       

                                                                              April 14, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the session of Mountain Brook Presbyterian Church was called to order by the 

moderator, Rev. Lant Davis, on Sunday, April 14, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. in the church library with a quorum 

present. Dick Trueb offered the devotional and opening prayer. 

 

Elders in attendance were Carroll Barrett, Jill Bonatz, Erskine Carmichael, Judi Huddleston, Norton 

Montague, Alan Speaker, Drew Spransy, and Dick Trueb. Alex Wellman was absent and excused. 

The agenda was accepted as presented. 

 

Clerk's Report 

The minutes of the session meeting of March 10, 2019, and of the administrative commission meeting of 

March 24, 2019, were approved as written. The administrative commission received Jo Edwards into 

membership by transfer of letter from South Highland Presbyterian Church. 

On motion duly made and passed, the session voted to amend a motion previously passed so that the 

composition of the administrative commission will consist of at least any two session members and the 

pastor. 

 

Drew Spransy will have the devotional and opening prayer for the May meeting; Alex Wellman will 

participate with the pastor in home communion May 17; and Erskine Carmichael will attend the presbytery 

meeting May 16, 2019, at Living River. 

 

Ministry Team Reports 

 

Finance Committee 

On motion duly made and passed, the financial report for the month ending March 31, 2019, was received. 

On the recommendation of the finance committee and on motion duly made and passed, the session voted 

to allow $100,000 to be transferred from the Regions checking account to a Vanguard short-term, 

investment-grade bond fund where we hope it will earn approximately 2 ½ per cent interest. 

 

Christian Education Committee 

A written report which included plans for Holy Week, a flyer and registration form for Bible Times on 

Brookwood, and plans for a confirmation class was distributed. 

 

Property Committee 

The committee is in process of getting bids from several companies for possible changes in the lease or 

purchase of a new copy machine. The current contract expires in August, 2019. The session discussed 

forming a subcommittee to explore the possibility of hiring an outside person to help manage and/or 

perform property repairs. No action was taken. The movie production company withdrew its request to use 

the parking lot as a staging area. 

 

 



Worship Committee 

The Lord's Supper was served in the Sunday worship service on April 7, 2019. Extended communion is 

scheduled to be served on Wednesday, April 17, 2019. 

 

Mission and Outreach Committee 

The Magic City Harvest food drive and the Dannon Project clothing drive continue. On May 17, 2019, the     

Patton Picnic Pavilion will be dedicated at Living River, and a picnic lunch will be served by Linda and Alan 

Speaker. The pavilion is in memory of Ann Dudelston's father. The program will begin at 11:00 a.m.           

Members of the congregation are encouraged to join the Mission and Outreach committee. 

 

Congregational Care 

The Lenten luncheon was enjoyed by many on April14, 2019. 

 

Preschool Committee 

Mary Liz Ingram, director, will present a Minute for Mission about the MBPC preschool during the worship 

service on Sunday, April 28, 2019. The mobile phone usage policy for preschool employees has been 

revisited and strengthened. 

 

Moderator's Report 

Rev. Davis will be in Louisville from April 23-28, 2019, for the spring board meeting and inauguration of the 

new president of Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary. Connor McCraney will lead worship and 

preach on April 28. The session encouraged Rev. Davis to have a pulpit supply for May 12, 2019, and also 

changed its May meeting to May 19, 2019, since Amanda Davis will have surgery on May 10, 2019. 

The session was reminded that the Miles College Choir will provide musical leadership for the service on 

May 5, 2019. They will stay after for a luncheon served by the MBPC choir members. 

There being no further business, Rev. Davis adjourned the meeting with prayer. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Carroll Barrett, Clerk of Session                                                                      Rev. Lant Davis, Moderator 

 


